MAYOR AND COMMISSIONERS
TOWN OF NORTH EAST
106 S. MAIN STREET
NORTH EAST, MARYLAND 21901
   
May 10, 2017
Budget Workshop
 
The Work Session was called to order by Mayor Robert F. McKnight at 5:10 P.M.  Present were Commissioners Eric Braley, Hilary Crothers-Moore, Michael Kline and Paul Stark. Also present were Town Administrator Melissa B. Cook-MacKenzie, Director of Finance and Administration Ken Natale.  
     
Mr. Natale presented the Fiscal Year 2018 budget request for the General and Enterprise Funds. The requested budgets includes a 4% cost of living adjustment for employees, funding for the Board to attend the annual Maryland Municipal League convention in Ocean City, Maryland, as well as $78,300 in capital outlays for a new Maintenance vehicle, and equipment for the Maintenance, Finance and Police departments. 

The requested General Fund budget includes $169,301 in fund balance resources in order to fund a Storm Water Study that will be a requirement of the Maryland Department of the Environment’s MS4 permit that it is preparing to issue the Town ($50,000), bond principal which was previously committed by the Board ($85,000), and $34,301 for part of the maintenance vehicle. The General Fund request holds the tax rate at $0.48 per $100 of assessed value, this is over the constant yield rate of $0.4713.

[bookmark: _GoBack]The requested Enterprise fund budget assumes the Board adopts the recommended rates from the Water Utility Rate Study that was completed by Willdan Financial Services. It also includes $600,000 in fund balance resources which would be used for bond payments as suggested by the rate study ($500,000) and $100,000 to cover a portion of the cost of repainting the Bayview Water Tower (budgeted at $880,000). 

Mr. Natale warned the board that the $50,000 for the storm water study was just the beginning of the expenses for storm water and the requirements of the MS4 permit will get very expensive in future years which will have to be funded by the Town in some way, either by a storm water fee or as an increase in the tax rate. 

After discussion the board agreed to fund one board member to attend the MML convention in Ocean City, Commissioner Kline agreed to attend and represent the Town. 
 
-ADJOURNMENT-     
     
With there being no further business to discuss, a motion to adjourn was made by Commissioner Stark, seconded by Commissioner Kline and approved by all. The meeting adjourned at 5:50 P.M.     
    

Attest:						Respectfully submitted,     
     
     
___________________________		___________________________   
 Robert F. McKnight, Mayor			Kendrick S. Natale II, Director of 
						Finance & Administration
